Chapter K
Unified Planning Work Program

1.
How are Federal Funds and expenditures monitored in your organization?
CRTPA Response:  The Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) is a biennial planning work program that identifies the transportation planning budget of the CRTPA and planning activities within the CRTPA’s Boundaries.  The Draft and Final UPWPs are reviewed by each of the CRTPA’s Advisory Committees and adopted by the Board.  The UPWP identifies planning tasks for two (2) years. The current UPWP for Fiscal Year 2017/2018 was adopted by the Board in May 2016.  
Expenditures are monitored and reviewed on a regular basis between CRTPA staff and City of Tallahassee Finance staff.  The CRTPA is incorporating new processes to address the changes in invoicing requirements put forth in the new PL funds agreement adopted in early 2016.  In addition, the UPWP will be revamped in the coming months to provide a more concise and user-friendly document.
2.
How are the State, public transit agencies and MPO subcommittees involved in UPWP development?

CRTPA Response:  The UPWP coordinates with its transportation partners to ensure that planning activities and tasks are included in the work plan.  Those activities/work tasks include, but are not limited to:
•
Bicycle and Pedestrian planning and studies;

•
Aviation Planning; 

•
Transit Planning; 

•
Human Services Transportation and Transportation Disadvantaged;

•
Regional Planning; and

•
Planning studies and activities that are not funded by the CRTPA itself.
Each year, FDOT provides the base PL allocation for the UPWP.  Additional funds available through deobligation, carryforwards or special allocations are included and reconciled with FDOT.  The draft UPWP is reviewed by the CMAC and TAC as well as FDOT before final approval by the CRTPA.  Any proposed planning work related to transit is reviewed with StarMetro during the development of the UPWP.
3.
Specifically, how does the MPO collaborate with the transit operator in the development of the funding aspect of the UPWP?
CRTPA Response:  During the development of the UPWP, CRTPA staff work with StarMetro to review any upcoming transit-specific products (i.e. Transit Development Plan) that may be due during the UPWP timeframe.   Identified projects are detailed in the UPWP under the appropriate task. 

The current UPWP includes FHWA Planning funds, FTA 5305D funds, Transportation Disadvantaged funds, State Planning Funds and local funds from its member agencies.  The total funding in the UPWP for the two years is currently programmed for FHWA Planning and SU Funds at $1,115,050 and FTA funds (5303 and 5307) at $322,232.
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